STATE BAR OF NEVADA

September 11, 2023

Chief Lidia Stiglich Nevada Supreme Court 201 South Carson Street Carson City, NV 89701-4702

RE: ADKT 0611

Dear Chief Justice Stiglich:

The State Bar of Nevada's Board of Governors had the opportunity to review the proposed adoption of Supreme Court Rule 49.5 regarding limited practice for supervised legal practitioners. The Board supports the proposed rule.

Specifically, the rule would feed the pipeline for law school graduates to pursue a career in public interest law and gain valuable hands-on experience while pending passage of the bar examination. The proposed rule provides for adequate levels of supervision, ensuring that quality legal services are provided to our most vulnerable populations.

We thank the Access to Justice Commission for developing this innovative approach to addressing Nevada's civil legal needs. We remain available should the Court seek additional feedback from the state bar.

Respectfully,

Kimberly K. Farmer

Kimberly Farmer

Executive Director

cc:

Julie Cavanaugh-Bill, President, State Bar of Nevada

FILED

SEP 20 2023

CLERK OF SUPREME COURT



3100 W. Charleston Blvd. Stc. 100 Las Vegas, NV 89102 phone 702.382.2200 roll free 800.254.2797 fax 702.385.2878

9456 Double R Blvd., Ste. B Reno, NV 89521-5977 phone 775.329.4100 fax 775.329.0522

www.nvbar.org